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COURTHOUSE IN SHELBURNE TEMPORARILY CLOSED  
TO THE PUBLIC FOR MAINTENANCE 

 
Thursday, Sept. 1, 2022 

 
Counsel and members of the public are advised that the Shelburne courthouse, located 
inside the Shelburne Municipal Building at 136 Hammond St., will be temporarily closed 
to the public to facilitate maintenance. This work is expected to continue until at least 
Monday, Sept. 12, 2022.  
 
During the closure, there will be no front counter services available. Anyone who wants 
to pay a summary offence ticket or other fine can do so online at 
https://beta.novascotia.ca/pay-fine-ticket or by mailing a cheque or money order to the 
appropriate level of court.   
 
The Shelburne Provincial and Supreme Courts will continue to hear matters virtually by 
telephone and videoconferencing, as needed, from the courthouse in Yarmouth.  
 
If you have a scheduled court appearance in the Shelburne Provincial Court or the 
Shelburne Supreme Court in the next two weeks, please contact your lawyer for 
information on how to participate virtually, if required. If you do not yet have a lawyer, or 
are planning to represent yourself in court, please contact the Yarmouth courthouse at 
902-742-0500 for more information on how to participate in your appearance.   
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Media Contact: 
 
Jennifer Stairs 
Communications Director 
Nova Scotia Judiciary 
902-221-5257 
stairsjl@courts.ns.ca  
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